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Summer is going way too fast! Already we're getting ready for our annual meeting. Once
again I'm reflecting on the fact there’s too many activities to do and not enough fishing time...

We have some new members here on the lake and | want to welcome them! This is an
opportunity for me to explain what's happening and bring them up to speed, as well as,
remind current members of some important facts.

We are involved in a major upgrade project on the dam and levee required by the State of
Indiana. In 2003 legislation was passed regarding the Dam and Levee Safety Regulations
Act. Over the years there have been newsletters outlining the time line of work to be
completed and the layout of raising funds to meet our responsibilities. In addition to
newsletters, there’'ve been some special meetings to, again, outline what was taking place.
This is NOT new information. Your Board of Directors voted on from the beginning of this
project to charge association members a special dam fee each year to bring in the necessary
funds to cover this project. This fee is in addition to the annual association fee we are all
charged. Efforts to obtain monies from other sources have not been fruitful at this time.

Several things have happened that's been out of the Association’s hands that created delays.
The sequence of events (time line) were changed and then changed back, additional core
borings were needed, the schedule for the engineering firm working with us was heavier,
getting answers from the DNR didn’t happen fast enough. These factors are just some of the
things that have hindered us from moving forward. The delays are frustrating for everyone,
but on a positive note, it does continue to give us time for obtaining the funding for the whole
project.

Each one of us is a part of this project. We all chose to move to Papakeechie for various
reasons. The fact remains it was a choice. Maintaining the dam and levee is all of our
responsibility, part of what we inherited being a part of this Association. The Board
recognizes how hard it has become since the change in the economy. There isn’t a person
on this lake that hasn’t been impacted financially. This does NOT change the fact that we
have a responsibility of taking care of our lake and we have requirements established by the
State to comply with. This year I've had to file 39 liens on property owners because they have
chosen to not pay their association dues and/or the special dam assessment fee for whatever
reasons. This is a record number. | sent out a letter to these members explaining what would
occur. There are members that responded to this letter and paid, and there are members
who've still chosen to date to not call the Board and have done nothing. These members will
be taken to small claims court. What is disappointing is what people will say to try and get
out of their responsibility. These members have caused a lot of work and time in filing liens
and preparing court cases, meeting with the attorney, not to mention how embarrassing it is
for them. More time will be spent in Superior Court because of the small claim cases that are
filed. This is not fair to the other members of the Association who've paid. There are
additional consequences for members who've NOT paid their dues and special dam fees.
They lose their rights to use the lake. Boats, piers, rafts are to be removed and there is no
fishing or swimming allowed. The lien will stay on their property until they have completely
paid their outstanding bill. To get their lake privileges reinstated the members need to come





[image: image2.png]to the Board and present their case. When losing lake rights this means it is trespassing
(criminal offense) to cross the one (1) foot margin around the lake. These members will not
be allowed to speak or vote at the annual meeting. Is it really worth it?

The Papakeechie Covenants and By-laws govern all that we do in our efforts to protect the
integrity of the lake. If you do not have a copy, or have misplaced yours, please contact either
your district representative or me. This dam and levee project will continue approximately six
years more or less, until we’ve met the State’s requirements. We will do this and we will be
better off for completing the upgrades. We all need to focus on this instead of being negative
and not working together.

Please refer to the following:

BYLAWS OF PAPAKEECHIE PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION

Article V - Rules and Regulations :

Section 1 (A):

All lot owners must conform to the contract requirements, restrictions and conditions by which title to their lot
was procured from Papakeechie Corporation, and shall obey all fish and game Iaws of the State of Indiana.
Section 2:

The Board of Directors may revoke any member’s privileges for non-payment of dues or if he violates any of the
Bylaws or restrictions of the Association or of the deed of the Papakeechie Corporation. After revocation neither
the lot owner nor any person in his name or stead shall have any rights on Lake Papakeechie and shall be
prevented by the Board of Directors from exercising any such rights. He shall remove his boats, docks, etc from
Lake Papakeechie until he is reinstated by the Board of Directors who will require him to make application for
reinstatement to the Director of his District and sign an agreement that he will comply with the Bylaws and give
reasonable assistance in enforcing them.

It is the responsibility of the Board to protect the interests of the Papakeechie Association and
that's what the Board is doing. It makes my heart heavy to have to talk about this, but as your
President | am obligated to address this matter. Instead of listing out those members | am
referring to here in this newsletter, their names will be called out as those without voting

rights at the annual meeting.

REMINDER: ANNUAL MEETING
August 8, 2009
9:00 a.m.
Coffee and donuts 8:30 a.m.
Papakeechie Association Building

Additional updates will be provided at this meeting. The election of officers will also take
place. These offices include: President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and the District
Representatives for the ODD number districts. You must be an association member in good
standing to vote. Only members in the odd districts can vote for the district representative in
their district. If you are interested in running for one of these offices, you can put your name
on the ballot at the meeting.

Please continue to keep our service men and women in thoughts and prayers.
Respectfully,
Ron Schug

President
Papakeechie Protective Association





